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SOUTH WITHAM
ACADEMY NEWS

Welcome to a very busy newsletter this week! There has been lots
going on and it is great to shout about it!

Friday 8th March 2024

Please see page 4 for the wonderful pictures of some of the events that
took place on World Book Day on Thursday. | loved some on the inventive
wooden spoons and hats as well as the costumes. Thank you to all the
parents that were able to join us for the Booknic in the hall too. The
children love reading to you. On page 6, | have shared some information UPCOMING
about different ways to promote reading at home and in school. DIARY DATES
On page 7, | wanted to share our trust Home School charter. By having 15th Mar - Comic Relief
great partnerships between home and school, we can make sure the 19th Mar - Parents
children at South Witham Academy thrive and aspire to be positive Evening

citizens of the future. Keep you eyes peeled for information about our new

. 21st Mar - Parents
school values coming soon!

Evening

Have a great weekend, 26th & 27th Mar -
Spotlight Performances

27th Mar - Woodlands

Dodgeball Competition e |

Our Y5/6 Dodgeball team represented the school with pride g 7\ 17th Apr - YRS 3/4
on Thursday. They finished unbeaten in their group and ! 5. . A Bikeability
qualified for the finals! In the finals, they fought bravely and o, Adi
finally finished in 5th position out of the 13 schools taking | S W< 24th - 26th April - Y5
part. They also finished joint 1st for sportspersonship! We ] “N Residential to Kingswood
are so proud. Well done team SWA! B A Activity Centre

HOUSE POINT TOTALS
WOOLSTHORPE
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ﬁ Little Hedgehogs

This week in Little Hedgehogs we have been

reading What the ladybird heard. The children
have been painting their own ladybirds and have
been adding black spots by using bamboo offcuts

to print with.

We have been ripping paper to make our own
ladybirds by sticking the red and black paper on to
a paper bowl and they are now hanging up in the

window.
For world book day we had lots of activities with
books for us to share and some of us dressed up.

In Badgers class this week, year 5 have been
learning how to carry out multiplication using the
formal method, including multiplying 4 digits by 2
digits. They have been mastering the short division
method also. Year 6 have continued their work on
algebra, learning how to write and solve equations.
In English we have written our independent
discussion text to debate whether school uniform
should or should not be worn by children. Much to
the children's frustration, there was a stronger case
for wearing uniform. In
science, we have been
making series circuits
involving buzzers and
testing the effect of more
buzzers and cells.

Woodlands 7 ‘z;

What a great week in Woodlands class! In art we have
been focusing on Georgia O’Keeffe and other abstract
artists — the children had a go at painting their own
abstract art pieces and they are amazing!

We had a lot of fun celebrating world book day this week
too! All the children came in dressed as a character from
their favourite book and they all looked amazing! We
completed book reviews on the text “Our Tower” in the
morning then in the afternoon we had so much fun
completing lots of world book day activities such as
creating book marks and designing new front covers for
books that we have read as a class.

We have had a very busy fun filled week and we are very
proud of the children for working so hard.

Otters have had an amazing week! \We
have started to learn about fractions in
maths, ordering them, and discovering
the meaning of the words denominator
and numerator - hopefully your little
Otter will explain! We have started our
World Book Day text, Our Tower, and are
looking forward to finding out more
about the story. On World Book Day
itself, we took part in the BBC live lesson
with Maddie from Did You Know - it was
amazing, and we got a shout out on the
live feed!! We had such a lovely day, with
the book characters doing their best to
stay in role all day! Thank you for all of
your hard work with the costumes,
spoons and hats - we know how much
effort goes in to them!!
B z

o
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g 8 ttendance is something we celebrate each week in our Celebration
Com IC Rellef° Assembly on a Friday.
. We are required to collate and update the attendance figures for the
We Wl l.l. al.S O h ave a local authority each week.
Going forward we will be monitoring attendance closely to ensure
Cake Stall afte r that we are hitting the targets given to the school by the DFE.

school to raise ; )
oney. 87 mzez,‘/ﬂgcs

Donations welcome

Nose Day next

friday! )/A’Wlth 95%

Please donate £1 to

FRIDAY 15 MARGH

We would like to invite Year 5 parents of the
children attending the Kingswood trip in for
a parent meet on Monday 15th April at
2.45pm.

We would also like to invite Year 6 parents in
for a parent meet about the London
residential, on Monday 24th June at 2.45pm,

to Travis who

had his We will aim to discuss the trip itself, the
. accommodation, food etc and address any
b|rthday last qgueries you may have.
Saturday!
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At The i I College, our keUpWednesday guides empower and equip parents, carers and educators with the confidence and practical skills to be able to have informed and age-appropriate
conversations with children about online safety, mental health and welibeing, and climate change. Formerly delivered by National Online Safety, these guides now address wider topics and themes.,
For further guides, hints and tips, please visit nationalcollege.com,
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10lTopjTipsiforiParentstand|Educators:

PROMOJTINGISTORY4IIME

Being read to regularly can help the under-fives in acquiring literacy; teaches them the value of books and stories; and sparks
their imagination and curiosity. Reading to babies, meanwhile, provides the building blocks of language development and the
beginnings of social and emotional skills. Here are our top tips for helping children discover the wonder of stories.
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@ BE A READING
ROLE MODEL

Children thrive on copying the
behaviours of adults areund them,
so it's vital to model
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Meet Our Expert

Kara kieman has worked in senlor isadership pesitions (bothin the UK and
internationally) for 15 years, supported by an MEd in Educational Leadership. As
an educational consultant, sha now defivers training for a range of orgonizations:
= notably onEYFS practice and child development. Previously, Koo was head of
anursery and junior school and has also been o director of eorly yoars.
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Users of this guide do so at their own discretion. Ne liability is entered inte. Current as of the date of release: 04.03.2024
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At our school we believe that nurturing children to be the best that they can be extends beyond the

classroom and we value the partnership with our parents and families in supporting their children. To
provide the very best for all of the the children we hope that all of our families will be committed to
upholding the expectations set out in this Home School Charter.

We expect that parents

Support your child to uphold the school rules of Ready, Safe, Respectful at all times and try their
best in all that they do.

Children read every day at home, this is the most important thing they can do and will benefit them
immensely both in school and for the rest of their lives.

Are on time each day so that children are ready to start their learning and collected on time at the
end of the day.

Children are supported in homework and other opportunities for home learning.

Be respectful when speaking/ emaziling staff. Do not to post any concerns, criticisms or defamatory
statements about the staff or school on social networking sites. Please be kind and work with us.
Youwr child is properly eguipped and wears the correct school uniform and PE Kit [if you are eligible
for pupil premium funding we can support you with uniform costs).

Inform the school office of the reason for any absence by 9.00am.

Let the school know about any concerns or problems that might affect your child's work or
behaviour and work with staff to seek a resolution.

Attend parents’ evenings and meetings as required about your child's progress.

COio not take holidays in school time and attempt to take routine medical and dental appointments
outside school time wherever possible.

That children do not have piercings other than single stud earrings. Ears should not be pierced
except in the summer holidays so as not to interfere with PE as they should not be taped over.
Understand that any photos taken in school are for personal use only and you will not send or share
on the imternet any pictures that include any other children.

You can expect that we will:

Provide an education which nurtures children as individuals to achieve their very best.

Provide the children with a range of learning opportunities and enrichment that will support them to
enjoy their learning.

Support all children, whatever their needs, race, culture or background to achieve their full
potential.

Listen when you have a worry or concern and work with you to resolve it.

Achisve high standards of work and behaviour through providing a rich learning environment and a
challenging curriculum.

Prowide an open, welcome and safe environment at all times and offer opportunities for you to
become involved in the life of the school.

Keep you informed of school activities through ouwr newsletter and social media links.

Diizcuss with you any concerns or problems that affect your child's work and contact you if there is a
problem with attendance, punctuality or behaviour.

Hawe an "open-door' policy and encourage you to share any concerns with us.

Offer support and guidance to parents who reguire additional help.

Prowide an annual report and two parents evenings each year.

Provide key school information through our school and Trust website and all polices can be made
available upon request.
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